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BREMEN PLANNING BOARD
MEETING MINUTES
April 14, 2015 at 7:00pm ~ Bremen Town Office
MINUTES   (Amended)
1) ATTENDEES: 
Bremen Planning Board members: Chairman Stephen Barnes, Dede Heath, David Koubek, Tom Kronenberger , Walter Voskian, Jonathan Hull, Attorney and Penelope Card, Secretary.    Absent: James Boak. 
Members of the Public:  Bob Furman, Steve Smith, Bennett Collins, Ricky Genthner, Sarah Lessner, Claudene Northrup, Cole Friant, Chris Grotton, James Nixon, Cheryl Tomasello, Don Jackson, Hank Nevins, Wendy Pieh, Bobbi Poland and Peter Drum.
The meeting was called to order by Stephen Barnes, Chairman at 7:00 p.m.   Chairman Barnes welcomed the new Members to the board and thanked returning members.  Penelope Card swore in Thomas Kronenberger as a member to the Planning Board.
2)
ADJUSTMENTS TO AGENDA – None 
 

3)
APPROVAL OF MINUTES – February 10, 2014 (There was no official March meeting because of the absence of a quorum - three members met publicly unofficially but made no decisions and took no votes.)
On a motion duly made and seconded, it was voted to accept the 2/10/2015
Planning Board Minutes as written.  Only those Board members who had attended the February 10th meeting and who were present at the April 14th meeting signed the February minutes.
4.)      Applications for Review:  Chairman Barnes stated that the Subdivision Ordinance was enacted on 1/11/2012, but the Subdivision Application was not updated.  A draft application form for the new ordinance, a checklist for the new ordinance application requirement and a working sheet to enable the Planning Board to exercise diligence in the processing of Subdivision Applications was developed by Chairman Barnes.  The new form requires review and approval by the Board and each of the documents was available at the meeting.  Steve apologized to Mr. Libby and Mr. Furman for the inconvenience caused. 
A. Gordon Libby Forest Products – Subdivision of Lot on Turner and Waldoboro Roads.  Chairman Barnes recused himself from hearing this application, as Mr. Libby is currently in a contractual relationship with Steve’s father.  Walter Voskian, co-chair, agreed to chair this portion of the meeting. 
On a motion duly made and seconded, it was voted to hear the application of Gordon Libby Forest Products. 

After a brief history of the Hilgermann subdivision, it was discussed that the application as currently submitted is not complete with respect to the current ordinances requirements.  Mr. Libby’s representative, Bob Furman, requested waivers that would need to be included in the application.  On a motion duly made and seconded, it was voted to table this application and have the applicant return with a complete application.  Mr. Furman took a copy of the checklist with him for his client.
B.  James and Joanna McKinney-Map 4, Lot 65-E – Garage.  Represented by Steve Smith.  

On a motion duly made and seconded, it was voted to hear the application of James and Joanna McKinney.  

A site review was done on April 12th by board members Heath, Kronenberger, Voskian and Barnes.  Steve Smith explained to the project to the board and said that the road was not public and was re-located when the residence was built.  

     On a motion duly made and seconded, it was voted to approve the permit and exempt the set back because of the absence of an alternative area to place the garage.
C. James Nixon – Map 11, Lot 5 – Home Renovation 

On a motion duly made and seconded, it was voted to hear the application of James Nixon.


A site review was done on April 12th by board members Heath, Kronenberger, Voskian and Barnes.  After a brief explanation of the project by Mr. Nixon and his representative, Chris Grotton, Attorney Hull stated that, 
given the application was actually for a reduction in floor plan area and, therefore, moving toward more conformance with the Shoreland Ordinance, he did not believe a permit was required for this renovation.  The applicant desired to submit one regardless.   


On a motion duly made and seconded, it was voted to approve the permit with the condition to move the oil storage and the privy to locations that will present less potential pollution hazard to Pemaquid Lake.  
D. Michael & Rebecca Clark – Map 12, Lot 20 – Replacement Pier

On a motion duly made and seconded, it was voted to hear the application of Michael and Rebecca Clark.  
The Board discussed that the pier while still usable is unsafe.  Mr. Clark and his contractor stated that the entire pier would be replaced using safer materials and modern techniques. 

On a motion duly made and seconded, it was voted to approve the permit to replace the pier as described.
5.)      PUBLIC COMMENTS AND QUESTIONS:  
A. Ricky Genthner – Had questions for the Board about a driveway on Maple Lane next to Webber Pond.  He was advised to read the Shoreland Zoning ordinance referring to roads and driveways and then make an application to the Board.
B. Bennett Collins – Commercial Greenhouse on the property of Hilton Homestead LLC.  Attorney Peter Drum stated that this was not an after the fact permit that CEO Waltz notified him of, as the greenhouse was erected but never used.  After a very lengthy discussion - On a motion duly made and seconded, it was voted that a Commercial and Industrial application be filled out by Mr. Collins.  All board members voted yes with the exception of David Koubek who voted no.
C.
Bobbi Poland – Had questions for the Board about starting a Trap Company on one of his properties.  He was directed to look at the Commercial and Industrial Application and, when filling out the application, to request any waivers that he believed did not apply to his proposed venture.  
6.)      NEW PLANNING BOARD BUSINESS –  
1.  Proper response to persons asking for information and advice without the submission of a permit application.  Chairman Barnes advised that if a board member is approached for information or advice with respect to permitting, the individual should be referred to the ordinances that might be relevant, and to the Town website. It could also be suggested that the person attend a Board meeting with questions that might be answered during the public comment period.  Each person should be told that the Board requires an application before it can give a definite answer with the request to any question or proposal.  Attorney Hull concurred with this response and highly recommended members to suggest looking at the ordinances but not to detail any particulars.
2.  When on a Site Review, members should not discuss the application.  A Public notice is required for a Site Review.  This notice can be posted in a public place and the Lincoln County News should be called to post the site review on its newspaper.   When a site review is published, the name, map and lot number must be listed.
7)
CALENDAR
· May 1, 2015 – Applications for building permits to be considered at the next Planning Board meeting must be filed with the Town Office by close-of-business (2pm)
· May 12, 2015 –Planning Board meeting at 7:00 pm

8)
ADJOURNMENT
Meeting was adjourned by unanimous decision at 8:55 p.m. 
BREMEN PLANNING BOARD:

Stephen Barnes, Chairman

Walter Voskian, Asst. Chair
Jack Boak
Dede Heath
David Koubek
Tom Kronenberger

Respectfully submitted,     Penelope Card, Secretary
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